
Municipal unions consider action as employers 
miss deadline

 Netherlands 

The FNV and other local government unions are considering strike action in order to 
put pressure on the VNG employers' organisation which failed to respond to the 
unions' 1 May deadline for a better collective bargaining offer. The unions are angry 
that the latest pay offer was, in fact, worse than a previous offer and that the VNG 
is still not proposing an increase that will ensure wages rise above the current 3% 
inflation level. The employers have also failed to budge on negotiating a health and 
wellness policy that would particularly benefit older workers.
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